
 
HARNHAM INFANT SCHOOL 

Saxon Road, Harnham, Salisbury, Wiltshire, SP2 8JZ    
Telephone: 01722 327338 

Email: admin@harnham-inf.wilts.sch.uk   Website: www.harnhaminfants.org.uk  
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

   

 

 
 
Friday 1st March 2024  
 
This is a bumper issue of the school newsletter! There is a lot of important information to share with you 
this week, so please take some time, grab yourself a cup of tea and have a thorough read of the following 
pages.  
 
STEAM Fair 
On Tuesday this week, we took our Science, Technology, Engineering, Art and Mathematics champions to 
County Hall in Trowbridge to explore the STEAM fair. Representatives from EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2 
enjoyed exploring the exhibits on offer, taking part in directing robots, reflecting on art work, playing 
tunes with home-made harmonicas and making balloon kebabs! The children had a great time! Thank you 
to Mrs Bacon, our Science Curriculum Lead who made this trip possible and was also able to use the fair 
to make connections with universities, companies, charities and other resources who will be able to tap 
into the support the Science Curriculum we are able to offer our children.  
 

 

 

 
Relax Kids  
It was lovely to welcome so many parents to the Managing Big Feelings workshop with Kate Drennan, 
Emotional Wellbeing Specialist yesterday. It was a great turn-out and we have received some very 
positive feedback. Kate has been completing Relax Kids sessions in school with all of the children and was 
able to use the workshop to share her understanding of children’s emotional brain development and also 
some hints and tips of how parents might support children with their big feelings at home. She has kindly 
agreed to sharing her slides from her presentation, a copy of which is attached in the email containing 
this newsletter too.  
Kate has also recommended podcasts from a local clinical psychologist, Dr Maryhan. You can find links to 
these here:  
Ep 001: Managing Emotions - Dr Maryhan 
https://drmaryhan.com/episode/ep-001-managing-emotions/ 
Ep 134: Managing 'Big' Emotions - Dr Maryhan 
https://drmaryhan.com/episode/managing-big-emotions-2/  
We are considering ways we can build on the success of this workshop and how we can offer further 
support to families. If you have any ideas or specific question, you can email Mrs Pike lpike@harnham-
inf.wilts.sch.uk  
 
Parents Evening Letters  
Parents Evening letters were sent out this week. Please respond to the survey by clicking the link 
contained in the letter in order to book your appointment to see your child’s class teacher. Thank you.  
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Menu for week beginning 4th March:  
 

Monday  Plant-based burger in a Bap or Spaghetti Bolognese Dessert: Yoghurt and Fruit 

Tuesday  Chicken Goujons with Diced Potatoes or Tomato Pasta Dessert: Chocolate Brownie 

Wednesday  Oriental style Chicken with Rice or Pizza with Crinkle Wedges Dessert: Fruit and Jelly  

Thursday  World Book Day Lunch: Sausage Roll or Vegan Sausage Roll  Dessert: Marble Cake & Icing 

Friday  Fish Fingers and Chips or Sweet Potato and Lentil Curry with Rice Dessert: Shortbread Biscuit 

 
Celebration Assembly  
Congratulations to Calina – Ladybirds, Freddie – Hedgehog, William – Woodpecker, Ferne – Squirrel, 
Nevaeh – Dragonfly, Hazel – Owl and Louis – Badger. The Sports Award was won by Aidan – Bees. We are 
so proud of you all!  
Invitations to Celebration Assembly are sent out on a Friday for the following week, plus a reminder the 
day before. Please check your inbox carefully.  
 
Important – changes to the timings of the school day  
You will know from the news and media this week that the government are taking action on school 
attendance and punctuality. Following a review meeting with our Education Welfare Officer this week, we 
need to tighten up on punctuality. This means that there will be some changes to timings, starting after 
the Easter holidays. This gives parents a few weeks to adjust to the 
changes.  
The new timings are as follows: 
08.45 Children begin to arrive and go up to class  
08.55 Gates shut promptly  
08.56 Registers close  
08.56-09.05 Children arrive and go through the school office. They are marked as late (L) 
09.05 Any children who arrive after this time are marked as U in the register, which is classed as 
unauthorised.  
For any children who have 10 or more unauthorised sessions within 6 months, parents will receive a fine 
from the Local Authority.  
 
Parent Governor Nominations 
If you are interested in becoming a parent governor, please submit your application by Monday 4th 
March. We would be delighted to welcome you to the team.  
 
Request from EYFS team 
The EYFS team would be glad to receive donations of kitchen roll tubes to support the provision in their 
classrooms. Thank you.  
 
Year 1 Pick Up 
Please may parents not sit on the benches under the canopy area on the little playground at pick up time. 
This is because the teachers use this as an area to dismiss the children from and it blocks their view to 
direct the children to their parents. Thank you.  
 
Mobile Phones 
Please remember that we are a mobile phone free site. This is a Safeguarding risk. Please respect the site 
rules and put your mobile phone away when on school site, including when you are waiting in the 
playground before or after school. Please do not be offended if a member of staff challenges you about 
this as this is a matter for children’s safety. Thank you.  
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Year 2 Trip to The Lion King 
Please remember that a monthly payment schedule is in place to cover the cost of the trip for your year 2 
child, happening in June. Please ensure that your payments are up to date by checking the School 
Gateway App.  
We had many requests to be a parent helper for this trip. If your name was pulled out of the hat, you will 
have received a letter this week giving further instructions regarding DBS checks and payments. Please 
check this carefully as there is also a waiting list of other parents who would like to attend if you are no 
longer able to take this place.  
 
Vacancies  
We are currently recruiting for Midday Supervisory Assistants (MDSAs) and Cleaners. If you would like to 
be part of the Harnham Infant School Team or know of anyone else who may be interested in these 
vacancies, please click on the links below to find out more.  
MDSA 
https://mynewterm.com/jobs/126206/EDV-2024-HIS-29650  
Cleaners 
https://mynewterm.com/jobs/126206/EDV-2024-HIS-72538  
Alternatively, there is information on the vacancies page of the school website: 
https://www.harnhaminfants.org.uk/vacancies  
 
Foodboxes Delivery  
We have recently had a delivery of food boxes. If you feel that your family would benefit from some 
additional support in these financially challenging times and you would like some additional food for your 
family, please don’t hesitate to get in touch. lpike@harnham-inf.wilts.sch.uk  
 
Dressing Up Days  
Please may we ask parents to consider carefully the costume your child is wearing on any dress up day, 
whether it is for World Book Day, Dojo rewards or for any other reason. Costumes must be age 
appropriate and not reflect content of films or games that are for older children or adults. Thank you.  
 
Headlice  
These little critters are doing the rounds again. Please may you take a moment at the weekend to check 
your child’s head carefully and treat accordingly? Thank you for your help.  
 
School Caterers 

Our school caterers are award-winning caterers, managed by Hampshire County 
Council Education Catering, formerly known as HC3S. Visit 
the pages on their website for their menus and other 
information. News | Hampshire County Council 

(hants.gov.uk)You can also keep up-to-date, by following them on social 
media. 
Facebook: @hc3seducation Twitter: @hc3s6    
 
Sponsored Read  
As part of the Harnham Infant School Book Week, Mrs Sowerby challenged the children to a Sponsored 
Read to raise some money towards buying some new books to support our topic learning at school. If 
your child took part, please may we request that any monies be submitted using the School Gateway 
payments. Children will receive a certificate for taking part and Mrs Sowerby will take the list of names 
from the payments. Thank you for all your support.  

https://mynewterm.com/jobs/126206/EDV-2024-HIS-29650
https://mynewterm.com/jobs/126206/EDV-2024-HIS-72538
https://www.harnhaminfants.org.uk/vacancies
mailto:lpike@harnham-inf.wilts.sch.uk
https://www.hants.gov.uk/educationandlearning/hc3s/news
https://www.hants.gov.uk/educationandlearning/hc3s/news
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Costume Swap  
Thank you to the families who donated a costume to the rail for the Reading Café this week. We were 
thrilled to receive so many donations and this meant that children were able to come and choose a new 
costume ahead of World Book Day next week, free of charge.  
We do have a few costumes left, so if you would like to come and choose one for your child, please pop 
to the school office between now and next Thursday and ask to look at them.  
Here are some other hints and tips about easy and cost-friendly costumes that your child could wear. 
Please see the poster below or you can also find out more on the following website. 
https://www.busythings.co.uk/blog/easy-world-book-day-costume-ideas/  
 

 

https://www.busythings.co.uk/blog/easy-world-book-day-costume-ideas/
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The Big Easter Appeal  
Harnham Infant School have decided to support the Big Easter Appeal in Salisbury! We have been 
contacted by Salisbury Radio this week to ask us to take part. Please see the message below that they 
sent to us:  
Salisbury’s two local news and media organisations have joined forces for the 2024 Big Easter Appeal, 
which aims to support the food banks and community pantries that help look after people who are 
struggling financially. 
In the run-up to Easter, the Big Easter Appeal aims to help boost donations to these organisations, raise 
awareness of their need, and break some myths and stigmas surrounding the use of their services. 
The Big Easter Appeal is partnering with Salisbury Foodbank, which helps facilitate multiple foodbanks 
across the area, including Amesbury, Downton, and Durrington, as well as in Salisbury. It will also 
support Salisbury Pantry and Old Sarum & Longhedge Community Pantry. 
The organisations are struggling to meet increasing demands with record numbers of people using their 
services and donations falling; things are reaching a critical point. 
If you would like to support the Big Easter Appeal, you can bring any donations to school by Friday 22nd 
March and we will make sure they reach the campaign to support those who need a little help this Easter. 
Thank you!  
 

 

https://salisbury.foodbank.org.uk/
https://salisburycitycouncil.gov.uk/our-community/salisbury-pantry/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61554864856975
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Safeguarding and Online Safety  
In the email sent out with this newsletter attached, you will find a copy of the latest school Safeguarding 
Leaflet for Parents. This is to give you updated information about our school’s responsibilities towards 
Safeguarding your children. Please do download it and have a read through. You can also find this, along 
with other information on our school website. https://www.harnhaminfants.org.uk/safeguarding  
Online Safety News Round Up 
A 20 minute monthly webinar is recorded with the latest updates in Online Safety. If you would like to 
listen and find out more, please click on this link. Online Safety News Roundup | February 2024 
(nationalcollege.com) 
An online safety information poster is always included in our weekly newsletters too (see below), plus 
there is a dedicated page on our school website. https://www.harnhaminfants.org.uk/onlinesafety  
 

 
Parent Support Advisor:  
Chris Lister is the Parent Support Advisor for Harnham Infants, and many families benefit from her 
expertise, support and advice. She can help parents with all sorts of things including 
difficulties with behaviour, financial matters, family breakdown and bereavement. Chris is 
also happy for you to get in touch if you're worried or concerned about any school related 
matters.  
You can contact her by email psa@harnham-inf.wilts.sch.uk or by telephone 07595217569  
 
 
Dates for your diaries:  
Here are some important things coming up over the next few weeks: 
 

Whole School  

6.3.24 and 7.3.24 SEND review meetings  

7.3.24 World Book Day – come to school dressed as a book character.  

19.3.24 New2You uniform sale  

25.3.24 and 27.3.24 Parents Consultation Evenings – letter sent out this week  

EYFS 

19.3.24  Trip to Hillier Gardens  

Year 1  

5.3.24, 9.15am  Stay and Do Phonics  

14.3.24 HSA School Disco  

Year 2  

8.3.24 Trip to Old Sarum  

14.3.24  HSA School Disco  

 

https://www.harnhaminfants.org.uk/safeguarding
https://nationalcollege.com/webinars/online-safety-news-roundup-february-2024
https://nationalcollege.com/webinars/online-safety-news-roundup-february-2024
https://www.harnhaminfants.org.uk/onlinesafety
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In the Community:  
The team that brought The Tempest to Churchill Gardens last summer are now working on our next 
project - Patch's Parade. 
 
We are looking for adults and teenagers to get involved as dancers, musicians, costume makers and many 
other roles.  We are hosting a Discovery Day to find out more this Saturday, 2nd March at the Salisbury 
Playhouse. 
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